







January 4, 2005 
     The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, January 4, 2005 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present, Messrs. Gambacorta, DeAscanis, Quillen, Appleby, Gordon, Wilson, Indellini, Peden, Toner, Viola, Alfree, Gebhart and Ms. Banks (13) and Andrew P. 
Taylor, Esq. 

     Guests at this meeting was Mr. Jeff Davis. 

     The meeting was called to order and opened with a moment of silence. 

     The monthly calendar was updated: 

                       Outreach Committee                          January 10th, 7 p.m. 

                       Property Maintenance                        January 11th, 4:30 p.m. 

                       Reminder of Finance Quarterly meeting January 26th. 

     The minutes of the previous meeting were amended to read—PDC –Bellanca/

           ´The grant through “Save America’s Treasurers in the amount of $300,000.00 is included in the 2005 federal budget recently passed by the Senate.  The President is expected to sign the bill.  Friends of Bellanca Airfield are working with Senator Thomas Carper’s office to plan a public announcement.” 

     The Treasurers report was accepted as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 

Ferry Cut-off:  Still waiting on a final plan from VanDemark & Lynch for the entrance, the Board would like a letter of intent from New Castle Planning Commission. . 

     A meeting is set up with the two doctors, Dr. Adeleka and Dr. James along with their attorneys for January 19th or 20th at 5:30 p.m. in the Doctors office.  Property Development will be represented by Messrs. Indellini, Appleby and Peden along with Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 

Basin Road:  Mr. Indellini had met with a Mr. Thomas Ross and gone over the vacant property with him.  No reply as of this date. 

New Castle Sailing Club:  Mr. Taylor has been in contact with Mr. Hearne and Mr. Weldin and discussed research on the meets and bounds of this property. 
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January 4, 2005   

Bellanca Airfield:  The hangar has been classified as one of “Save America’s Treasurers” 

     Through the office of Senator Thomas Carper, on January 13, 2005, a public announcement will be made of a grant of $300,000.00. 

     The program will be at 2:00 p.m. at the hangar, Senator Carper will speak, as well as other invited guests.  Mr. Denis Beaumont will represent “Friends of Bellanca Airfield”and Trustees President Henry Gambacorta will represent The Trustees of New Castle Common.  Other guests will include City, State, County, as well as other U.S. officials. 

     All news items will be handled by the office of Senator Carper.  Invitations will be extended by the Trustees of New Castle Common and Friends of Bellanca Airfield. 

     Application for National Register will be forwarded and to include only the hangar and that parcel of land. 

326 Associates:  (B.J’s)   B.J’s having added a pharmacy to their operation, the sign on the front of the building will be replaced, adding this addition. 
DEMPSEY’S  (MILLIES DINER):  A letter has been received from Mr. Dennis Spivack, attorney for Dempsey’s, stating they are not in a position of making any further rental payments following the December 04 payment. 

     Mr. Indellini has received numerous inquiries on this property.  PDC is looking for at least $100,000.00 return and he has four firm offers at $100,000.00.

     Dempsey’s will be asked not to remove the skin from the building. 

14th & Washington Street : (Former Police Station Site)  An inquiry has been received on this parcel of approximately 1/3rd acre for the construction of a sub-shop.  PDC suggests a monthly return of approximately $1,000.00 per month.  Motion made and approved to go forward with negotiations.

PENN MART:    Meeting to be held with appraisers and representatives from New Castle Shopping Associates, attorneys and members of PDC, on Thursday January 6th at 1:00 p.m. 
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January 4, 2005 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Quillen reporting. 

     Meeting scheduled for January 11th. 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gordon reporting. 

     New roof on the New Library is completed. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Peden reporting. 

     Check has been received from the State of Delaware, Community Redevelopment Fund in the amount of $66,600.00. 

     Budget requests are due by January 19th. 

     Quarterly meeting to be held January 26th at 4:00 p.m. 
LIBRARY COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Viola reporting:      Study done by the State has been completed and a report will be given at the Bear Library on January 19th. 
OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  Mr. Wilson reporting. 

     Planning committee has forwarded to City Council request for the “Bull Hill Park” to be open space, council has approved same. 
BY-LAW COMMITTEE: 
                                           No report 

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE: 



      No report 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE: 

                Meeting to be held on Tuesday Evening, January 25th at 7:00 p. m. 

OTHER: 
           It having been brought to the Boards attention that we do not have a representative on the Tree Commission, C. H. Gebhart IV was appointed. 

Being no further business, the Board adjourned for an Executive Session. 







M. ANITA BANKS, SECRETARY. 






